Lincoln Capital

Attn: Ryan M. Cyr
496 Congress St
Portland, ME 04101
Re:  494-498 CONGRESS STREET





21 July 2010  
Dear Mr. Cyr;

The Portland Fire Department recently conducted a re-inspection of your property located at 494-498 Congress Street, to ensure compliance with state and local fire safety regulations.  A copy of correspondence with the previous building owner is included for your records.  While conducting this inspection, we identified life safety code violations as more particularly described in the attached violation notice continue.  See Attached.

You have until 8/23/10 or thirty-two (32) days from the date of this notice to correct the violations outlined in the attached notice.  If the corrections cannot be accomplished by this date, please contact Fire Prevention Officer, Benjamin Wallace Jr. at (207)786-8096 upon receipt of this notice to discuss the matter and the process to submit a Plan of Action for addressing these safety issues.  

Please note that one (1) follow-up inspection will be done to ensure that your property is brought into compliance.  Should any additional inspections be required you will be charged $75.00 for each re-inspection.  See Portland City Code, Chapter 10, Fire Prevention and Protection, § 10-25.2 available on-line at www.portlandmaine.gov.    

If all of the violations cited above have not been corrected by the above referenced compliance date, or the date contained within a Plan of Action approved by the Portland Fire Department, this matter will be referred to the City of Portland Corporation Counsel for legal action and possible civil penalties as provided for in Portland City Code, Chapter 10, Fire Prevention and Protection, § 10-25 of the Code and in Title 30-A M.R.S.A.

This is an appealable decision pursuant to Portland City Code, Chapter 10, Fire Prevention and Protection, § 10-23.  As such, you have ten (10) days from the date of this notice to appeal to the Board of Appeals.  See Portland City Code, Ch. 10 § 10-23  

Thank you in advance for your prompt attention to this matter.  Please contact us at fireinspector@portlandmaine.gov or (207) 756-8096 with any questions.

Sincerely,

The Portland Fire Department 

